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The Ambassador of the United Stateis of America
to the Secretary of State for External A.ff airs

EMBASSY 0F THE UNITED STATES 0F AMERICA
No. 633 OTTAWA, January 9, 1947.

Sir:
1 have the honor to acknowledge the receipt of your note No. 3 cJanuary 9, 1947, referring to conversations held in 1944 between Mr. Claytolthen United States Surplus War Property Administrator, and Mr. Carswelthen President of War Assets Corporation of Canada, relating to the disposbof surplus property owned by either of the two governments. You set fortherein your understanding of the arrangements agreed upon for the sale 0surplus property owned by the United States and Canada.
It is the understanding of my Government that the terms of the arrang'ments agreed to in the conversations are as set forth in your note under refetence, and my Government agrees to your suggestion that your note and this notin, reply shail be regarded as placing on record the agreement of our two Gover'ments in this matter.
Accept, Sir, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

RAY ATHERTON.


